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ATTACHMENT 2
February 28, 2015
The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:
This letter transmits a report in response to Motion 14083, which asked the King County Executive to support efforts to combat human trafficking and the commercial sexual exploitation of children through the development and placement of human trafficking outreach information in certain locations across King County, including county facilities.

A work team comprised of representatives from the Prosecutor’s Office, Sheriff’s Office, Superior Court, the Departments of Public Health-Seattle & King County and Community and Human Services, Metro Transit Division, the Washington Anti-Trafficking Response Network, and the King County Council collaborated together to develop and implement the outreach campaign. The campaign places a poster with the National Human Trafficking Resource Center’s hotline telephone number in locations across King County where individuals who may be trafficked will see the message. The poster is in seven languages, including English, and is based on the signage posted in all rest areas restrooms across the state. As of now, over 40 community partners and King County government agencies have volunteered to place this poster in their locations, many with multiple sites. The robust inventory of agencies and organizations span all geographic areas of King County and service a diverse population, including youth and those who are, or are at risk of, being trafficked. 
A key component of the outreach campaign is that it promotes efficiency by leveraging existing resources and materials. The poster was developed and produced by community partners: Seattle Against Slavery and the Washington Anti-Trafficking Response Network, and provided to the County at no charge. Additionally, Seattle Against Slavery volunteers will deliver the posters to the facilities and locations across the County. 
Human trafficking is an issue profoundly tied to the County’s equity and social justice commitment because exploitation of  human beings dehumanizes those being trafficked, stripping them of self-determination. Victims of trafficking are some of the most vulnerable among us, and often the most invisible. Addressing human trafficking responds to two of the County’s Strategic Plan goals: the Justice and Safety goal of supporting safe communities and accessible justice systems for all; and the Health and Human Potential goal of providing equitable opportunities for all individuals to realize their full potential. 
I am pleased that King County is working with our community partners to reach trafficking victims, or those who are at risk of being trafficked, through this outreach campaign. Places such as homeless shelters for youth and adults, Public Health and community health clinics, and the Harborview Center for Sexual Assault and Traumatic Stress have stepped up to participate. We are grateful to community partners like YouthCare, Kent Youth and Family Services, Roots, Teen Feed, Consejo Counseling and Referral Service, Friends of Youth, Lifewire and many more who are answering the call to participate in this important work. Staff from the Department of Community and Human Services charged with monitoring and maintaining this program report that organizations continue to contact the county to be part of the campaign. 
It is estimated that this report required 60 staff hours to produce, costing $5,070. 

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Adrienne Quinn, Director, Department of Community and Human Services, at 206-263-9100.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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Carrie S. Cihak, Chief of Policy Development, King County Executive Office


Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget


Adrienne Quinn, Director, Department of Community and Human Services (DCHS)

Kelli Carroll, Strategic Advisor, DCHS
